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A message from Mayor Bernstein. . . 

Before I started to compose this message, I looked back to see what was happening in Allendale 
last year…February 2021.  One year ago, we were digging out of one of the largest storms we 
had in a while.  Funny enough, one year later we were digging out as well; granted a much 
smaller storm.   This gives us all an opportunity to thank the hard-working crews of our DPW 
and Emergency Services for their great work to ensure that we are quickly cleaned out and up 
and running after each and every storm.  I heard from many residents about how pleased they 
were with our roads in Allendale after the last snow storm.  I wholeheartedly agree.  Our DPW 
and Emergency Services crews did a fantastic job.  Thank you!

Due to the winter weather, our Free Rabies Clinic has been rescheduled to Saturday, February 
12th from 1pm to 3pm at the Red Barn at Crestwood Park.   Due to this rescheduling, we have 
extended the deadline to register your pet until Monday, February 14th at 4pm.  Late fees will 
go into effect starting Tuesday, February 15th.  We will have on-site pet licensing at the clinic as 
well.  Full details are on the flyer in this edition of Happenings. 
 
On the COVID front, thankfully we are seeing the numbers on the decline from the spike we 
saw through January.  In response to that spike, we made the decision to close Borough Hall 
to the public to help stop the spread and ensure that our employees and residents were safe.  I 
am happy to report that Borough Hall is back open to the public.  I want to thank the residents 
and employees for their understanding during that time.  Even though Borough Hall is open to 
the public, I also encourage everyone to continue utilizing our website as a lot of information is 
available and many applications can be done on-line.
 
Just a reminder that on March 8th there will be a Referendum for the Northern Highlands 
Regional High School.   Voting will be from 6am to 8pm.  Full details can be found in this issue. 
 
We are already one month into 2022. Spring and Summer will be here before you know it! Stay 
safe and warm everyone!

February 2022

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/QkAK9De
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
https://www.allendalenj.gov/


Staying up to date:
Stay up to date with the latest information on COVID-19:
New Jersey COVID-19 Information Hub: https://covid19.nj.gov/
Bergen County’s COVID-19 Information:  https://www.co.bergen.nj.us/health-promotion/2019-novel-corona-virus

Allendale The Borough of 

Board of Health 

COVID-19 Information

https://covid19.nj.gov/
https://www.co.bergen.nj.us/health-promotion/2019-novel-corona-virus


The Borough of Allendale 
2022 Special School Election
Voter’s Guide 

Tuesday, February 15, 2022  - Deadline for all new voter registrations for the Special School Election, March 
8, 2022.  Clerk’s Office will be open until 9pm on Tuesday, February 15th for late night voter registration for the 
school Referendum as well as other constituent services and permitting.

Tuesday, March 1, 2022 - The deadline for the Bergen County Clerk’s office to receive Vote by Mail Applications 
for the Special Election.

Tuesday, March 8, 2022 - Special Election Day.  Polls are open from 6am to 8pm  

Vote in Person at your polling location: 
District 1 - Fire House
District 2 - Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 3 - Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 4 - Borough Hall Quilt Room 

(Please note that Guardian Angel is no longer a polling place) 
See your Sample Ballot or call the Allendale Municipal Clerk’s Office at 

201-818-4400 ext. 216 to confirm your polling location

Special Election Day: Tuesday, March 8, 2022 
Poll hours: 6:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Important Dates :

Election Quick Notes... 
•	 Official Mail-In Ballots for the March 8th Special School Election were mailed out Friday, January 21, 2022. 

Voters with active requests who do not receive their ballot by 1/27/2022 should call the Bergen County 
Clerk’s Office at 201-336-7020 to request a duplicate.

•	 Mail-In Ballots can be returned:
1.	 Via the U.S. Mail – MUST BE POSTMARKED BY 8PM ON MARCH 8th  
2.	 Via secure ballot drop box – CLICK HERE FOR A LIST OF LOCATIONS (Note - not all 30 

boxes are open).  Ballot Drop Boxes are available 24-hours. Ballots must be in the Drop Box by 
8PM on election night. Ballots left after 8PM on election night will be considered late and not 
counted. 

3.	 At Bergen County Board of Elections, One Bergen County Plaza, Hackensack, NJ 07601 by 8pm 
on March 8th. 

•	 For more information on the referendum please visit Northern Highlands Website 

https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/march_8_drop_box.pdf
https://www.northernhighlands.org/


Garbage & Recycling Reminders 

•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must make your own arrangements 

to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with TatianaMarquis@AllendaleNJ.gov 
at least 3 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected.  

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This will 
help keep wildlife at bay.

GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no larger 
than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the curb 
and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

Recycling Center
Winter Hours of Operations until April 2
Saturdays from 9:00 am until 2:00 pm 

Sundays Closed

Click Here for the 2022 
Allendale Garbage and 

Recycling Guide 

Save the DateAllendalePaper Shredding April 23rd

mailto:TatianaMarquis%40AllendaleNJ.gov?subject=
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf










Quick Notes... 

230 West Crescent was sold last year to Hampshire and they are currently renting out the space. This allowed 
Allendale to pay down a good portion of the debt.

220 West Crescent is much more complex and things have been slow. Hampshire reached out to several builders 
to bid on the both the residential and municipal building. The bidding process was arduous and complicated as 
we wanted it broken down line by line and as detailed as possible. The process took upwards of 6 months. The 
bids came back over budget due to Covid, inflation and the supply chain issue. The next step is to present this 
finding to the council sometime in February and discuss our options. We need to evaluate all scenarios from a 
cost perspective, legal perspective, needs/value perspective which takes a significant amount of research. The 
website is updated quarterly in a special tab for 220/230 2022 Updates | Allendale, NJ (allendalenj.gov).

220/230 West Crescent Update

Mark Savastano of Computer Savvy Inc is offering a FREE recycling collection of 
used computer equipment to Allendale residents including laptops, desktops, cell 

phones, tablets, etc. and associated wiring.  Please call 201-400-5856 or 
201-378-3798 for additional information and to arrange for pickup.

Bergen County Mental Health &
Community Support Resources

The Allendale Green Team continues to focus on sustainable and responsible 
methods to reduce waste and promote energy efficiency in our community.  Please 
send your questions regarding these topics to AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com.  
We can also assist in identification of ways to recycle items that are not collected 
through the municipal recycling program.  Your suggestions and participation are 
always welcome.

Allendale Green Team

https://www.allendalenj.gov/220230-w-crescent-avenue
https://20p.bcb.myftpupload.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/COVID-19-Bergen-County-community-MH-resources-6.19.20.docx.pdf
https://20p.bcb.myftpupload.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/COVID-19-Bergen-County-community-MH-resources-6.19.20.docx.pdf
mailto:AllendaleGreenTeam%40gmail.com?subject=


To help us guarantee timely repair, please provide detailed information. The best detail you can give us? The 
10-digit number on the yellow metal tags on the utility pole. Can't do that? Tell us the names of cross streets 
and intersections. Or give the location of a pole in relation to a house number or landmark.

Report a Street Light Outage 
If you wish to request a streetlight repair or request a new light, 
please call O&R at 1-877-434-4100 or fill out the form on-line by 
CLICKING HERE

WINTER IS here
get your snow 

shovels out and ready
The town code requires that sidewalks be maintained by the 
property owner abutting the sidewalk. Snow and ice must 
be removed within 24 hours so your neighbors and fellow 

residents can safely use the sidewalks.

Moving Out?
For your final 

water bill contact 

at 
855-367-6708 

For Non-Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

Constant Contact

For Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

SWIFTREACH

https://apps.coned.com/slrRequests/streetlightrepair.aspx
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/QkAK9De
https://www.allendalenj.gov/site-home/pages/swift911-emergency-notifications


Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

Allendale Allendale 
Fire Department Fire Department 

The Allendale Fire Department The Allendale Fire Department 
is always looking for new members!is always looking for new members!
We are in need of members to continue to serve the community!We are in need of members to continue to serve the community!

 If you are between the ages of 16 and 18, you are eligible to join as a Junior Member. 
Anyone 18 years or older is eligible to join the active department.

Anyone interested in joining Email:Anyone interested in joining Email:  firechief@allendalenj.gov

We have received numerous 
complaints about the 
intersection of Myrtle 
Avenue and W. Crescent Ave. 
specifically in the morning, 
during school drop off hours.

As a friendly reminder to all 
motorists, New Jersey state 
law requires motorists to stop 
for both amber and for red 
signals. Intersections may only 

be entered once the signal turns amber if a vehicle is so close as to not be 
able to stop safely, which by statute is within 50 feet. Regardless of traffic 
volume or speed no person should enter an intersection against the red 
signal. For detailed law on amber and red lights use an internet search 
engine and enter, “New Jersey statute 39:4–105.“ Fine is $86 with two 
license points.￼



ALLENDALE AMBULANCE 
CORPS

CELEBRATING 85 YEARS of 
SERVICE!

  

The volunteers at Allendale Ambulance Corps have been actively serving Allendale 
Residents for over 85 years!   We are there for you in any type of weather, any time of 
day, and even during the COVID pandemic.  While others ran away from COVID, we 
answered the call and helped you!
 
Now, we need YOU!  Help us raise funding for a new ambulance! 
 
Allendale Ambulance Corps has planned a Casino Night fund raiser!   We can’t wait to 
meet you at this fun event on Thursday, March 24 at 7PM at Hackensack County Club 
in Emerson NJ.   Ticket are on sale now and are easy to obtain!     Stop by the 
Allendale Ambulance Corps’ building at 26 Arcadia Road on any Saturday in February 
(Feb 5, 12, 19, 26)  and the 1st two Saturdays  in March (March 5, 12)  between 11 am 
and 1pm OR on Monday 2/7, Tuesday 2/15, Wednesday 2/23, Thursday 3/3 and Friday 
3/11 evenings from 630 – 830 PM.  

Not only would we LOVE to meet you, we will give you an added bonus:  Those that 
stop by for their tickets will get a coupon for extra playing chips!
 
If you can’t make it to the building, you can also email us 
at casinonight@allendaleambulance.org and we will get the tickets to you!
 
ALSO…as a reminder, the Allendale Ambulance Corps is always looking for members 
so we can continue to provide emergency medical services to Allendale and Saddle 
River—24/7 – 365 days a year!   All Volunteer!    No cost to you!

Are you a stay at home mom or dad?   Nurse?  Student?   Work from home?  We can 
use YOU!  We provide all the necessary training and support needed for you to have a 
successful volunteer experience.      







https://adamsdiagnostic.com/webform/englewood


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Michelle Ryan, Acting Clerk 
MichelleRyan@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 & 200 

Tatiana Marquis, Deputy Clerk 
TatianaMarquis@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218 

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Charlotte Zinn, Technical Assistant  

CharlotteZinn@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE/WATER PAYMENTS 
Alissa Mayer, CFO & Water Collector 

AlissaMayer@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Clerk 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 
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Mayor & Council 
Ari Bernstein, Mayor 
AriBernstein@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Amy Wilczynski, Council President 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Liz Homan, Councilwoman
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Water, Sewer, and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Land Use and Construction Code Committee
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources and Administration Committee

Steve Sasso, Councilman
SteveSasso@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Land Use and Construction Code Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

